
Homelessness Ended for Veteran Family
Travis perfected his Teenage Mutant Ninja Turtle drawing skills while at The 
Refuge.

The 8-year-old loves the Ninja Turtles - they are heroic and remind him of his dad, 
an Army veteran who was injured in the Gulf War.

And he is sure to decorate his new bedroom - in their new permanent home - with 
the cartoon heroes.

After facing some uphill battles - including job loss, denied unemployment bene! ts 
and health problems - the family of ! ve found themselves homeless.  

Working with EUMA staff and the Erie VA Homeless Team, the family was able to 
successfully navigate the process for the veteran programs that moved them from 
homelessness to a home of their own"

“Sometimes you just need to know that you are going in the right direction,” said 
Michelle, Travis’ mom.  “The support we received was a big part of our success.  
The staff was phenomenal, and they immediately started to give us the tools we needed to move forward.”

With your help through such events as Erie Gives Day, we really are ending homelessness for veterans and their 
families.  

www.euma-erie.org like us on Facebook at “Erie United Methodist Alliance Of! cial Page”
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Donate to EUMA on Erie Gives Day
Join us for this extraordinary opportunity to radically impact the lives 
of those struggling with homelessness and poverty in our community.

Please donate to EUMA on Tuesday, Aug. 11, 2015 , 
from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. at www.eriegives.org
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EUMA welcomes employees into leadership
Stephen Durant is the new Veterans Affairs Manager at Liberty 
House. He is beginning this role after serving there in a part time 
capacity.  Stephen said he is looking forward to helping others, 
drawing upon his own story of addiction and recovery to aid in their 
recovery.  After suffering childhood trauma, Stephen grew to become 
physically menacing and aggressive. At 18, he entered the military but 
was discharged and became depressed, turning to drugs and alcohol 
and ultimately ending up in jail. 

While in prison, Stephen met a library clerk who made him believe that recovery was 
possible and attainable. He came to trust God to take away his addictions and aggression. 
As a result of this experience, Stephen became a Peer Support Specialist quali• ed to 
provide Forensic Peer Support in the Pennsylvania Criminal Justice System. Stephen is 
also an Ambassador for the “I Am The Evidence” Mental Health Campaign, an 
organization that celebrates people who are living evidence of mental health recovery.  He 
says, “I believe that none of us go through the things we go through for our own bene• t.” 
Stephen serves as a great reminder to everyone that our own life experiences prepare us to 
help and serve those we come into contact with on a daily basis.

Becky Kitelinger is the new Rainbow Connection Thrift Store 
Manager. Becky has spent over 40 years in various retail 
roles. She began working at the Rainbow Connection 2 1/2 years ago 
as the afternoon cashier. Becky works to provide excellent customer 
service and show them faith, love, and kindness as she administers 
EUMA’s voucher program that gives those in need the coats, hats, 
shoes, boots, work clothes and household items they need to succeed. 
Becky was raised in the church and has spent her life faithfully serving 

those around her. In her free time, Becky enjoys doing crafts, sewing, making jewelry, 
gardening, and reading. She also enjoys spending time with people and getting to know 
others. Visit Becky and check out the new ! oor plan"  Also, beginning Aug. 8 for 8 weeks, 
The Rainbow Connection will start Saturday hours from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Stop by"

Board of Directors
Rev. Robert Lewis
President

Glenn Miller
Vice President

Jerri Blair
Secretary

Ann Marie Ernst
Treasurer

Diana Ames
Denny Belknap
Rev. Gary Donaldson
Gordon A. Evans
Kathy Fisher
Rev. Darrell Greenawalt
Rev. Tom Hoeke
Ronald E. Holl
Rev. Ma!  Judd
Rev. Keith McGarvey
James Renshaw
Phil Spo! s
Sue Travis
David Walker
Harold Yannayon

Janet Douthe! 
Member Emeritus

Rev. Joseph W. Pa! erson III
District Superintendent

EUMA Contacts:
Kurt B. Crays, MDiv., CFRM
Executive Director, 456-8073

Stephen Durant
Liberty House Supervisor, 454-6088

Nicole Thompson
Outreach Supervisor, 323-4001
 
Missy Niedzielski
Refuge Supervisor, 454-6088

Becky Kitelinger
Rainbow Connection Mgr., 453-408 0

 Kate Hiles
Development Director, 456-8073

Mike Tomlinson
 HMIS Administrator, 456-8073

Barb Lewis, RN, FCN
Healthcare for the Homeless 
Partnership Coordinator, 806-5253

Message from the Executive Director
You caught me on a good day at EUMA"  Our • scal year ended 
on June 30th and thanks to so many of you, we ended the • scal 
year in the black helping us start our New Year strong"

While numbers served are still being tallied we know that 
because of your support EUMA ended homelessness for 3 out of 
every 4 children who entered the shelter system. We kept families 
together after they became homeless – the only shelter ministry 
in the region that keeps Dads with their families and welcomes 
single Dads into our shelter. Because of the way you prayed, gave 
and engaged with EUMA, around 60% of families with children 

who became homeless were served at one of EUMA’s temporary shelters. 

Over 16,000 bed nights were provided – through your generosity you kept homeless 
veteran families with children from sleeping in their car. You provided • ve-year-old 
Grace a warm bed and stuffed bunny to call her temporary home. Bill, an honorably 
discharged homeless veteran moved into a permanent home of his own following 
intensive support from Liberty House staff and volunteers. And EUMA’s outreach team 
was able to protect and support a women from another state ! eeing domestic violence. 
Just four examples of the nearly 600 adults and children you moved from homeless to 
home – hopelessness to hope. THANK YOU"

And while I rejoice with you I am reminded that our work is not done.  Thank you for 
continuing to support our work to end homelessness and hopelessness in our community.



Thank you EUMA supporters!   
EUMA has the greatest community of supporters! You help us end homelessness 
for families, veterans and others in our community through your support of our 
many events.  Thank you to everyone who participated in the following events:

More than 140 walkers signed up for the Highmark Walk for a Healthy 
Community on June 6 - helping us raise $9,400 to end homelessness for families 
with children and veterans.  Kurt will be walking to Asbury UMC as part of the 
Executive Director’s Challenge and EUMA was the top third fundraising 
organization out of 23 agencies.

The Erie Runners Club hosted a Father’s Day Race on June 21 at Presque Isle 
State Park.  They designated Liberty House as one of the bene" ting programs, 
presenting our veteran’s shelter with a check for $1,700.  Thank you!

Cross country runners turned out for the Maeve Alice Miller Memorial Run on 
July 11.  EUMA was chosen as the ben" ting organization due to our work with 3 
out of every 4 children in Erie’s homeless shelter system.  Proceeds are still being 
tallied, but we still want to extend our appreciation to the participants and the
Maeve Gives nonpro" t.

The " rst phase of the Shoe Drive garnered 37,985 lbs. of shoes, netting EUMA 
and All God’s Children Ministries $15,194 to share.    

The 19th Annual Refuge Golf Tournament was held June 22 at the Riverside 
Golf Course.  With the help of the sponsors listed below, participating golfers and 
the Refuge Golf Committee, $9,300 was presented to EUMA’s The Refuge to 
support our work with homeless families.

Platinum Sponsors: Bonnell’s Collision Center, Glenwood 
UMC, and Fairview UMC

Gold Sponsors: Conway & O’Malley, Erie Bank, South 
Harborcreek UMC and Park UMC

Silver Sponsors: Bruce Jakiel (Edward Jones Financial 
Advisor), Waterford Physical Therapy, Zimmers Service Center 
Inc., McCarl’s Services Inc., Country Fair, Petruso Financial 

16th Annual Ride for The Refuge 

Register by Aug. 26, and you will receive a free event t-shirt 
and save $10 on the registration fee ($2 savings for children)!

Cost: $20 adult, $10 child (pre-registration); $30 adult, $12 child (day-of-event).  
Includes a great ride through scenic country, water/snack stops along the way, 

sag wagon services and our fabulous Riders' Picnic.

Register online at www.euma-erie.org or for a registration brochure 
contact EUMA at (814) 456-8073 or info@euma-erie.org.

When
Monday, Sept. 7, 2015 

(Labor Day). Registration 
begins at 7:30 a.m., followed 

by the Ride at 8:30 a.m.

Where
Shades Beach in Harborcreek and 

Albion Borough Park

Bicycle Tour Options
25-km, 50-km, 100-km (both 

locations) and 
50-mile (Shades Beach only)

It’s been a busy summer so far at EUMA.  Top 
left: The winning foursome from Waterford 
Asbury UMC at the Refuge Golf Tournament Ray 
Proctor, Randy Whittelsey, Vic Morini and Troy 
Taylor.  Top right: Jonathan, Jonah and Melissa 
Miller completing the race at the Maeve Alice 
Miller Memorial Run. Bottom left: Shoe Drive 
volunteers with the massive response at Annual 
Conference.   Bottom right: Team Trinity UMC at 
the Highmark Walk for a Healthy Community.

Refuge Golf Tournament Sponsors

Services, Goellner Plumbing, Hurst Potato Sales, Bayfront 
Bene" t Solutions, Parade Street UMC, Merle and Janet Douthett, 
Waterford: Asbury UMC

Hole Sponsor: John and Margaret Barton, Bianchi Motor, Inc., 
Bobcat of Erie,  Burton Funeral Homes, Dusckas Funeral Home 
Inc., Indee Exhaust Parts, JKS Finishes, K&C Farms, King 
Electric, Lavery’s Convenience Store, Charles Price, Russell’s of 
Waterford, Van Matre Funeral Home, UBS Financial Services
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Save a tree and our budget! Get newsletters electronically. To sign up, e-mail info@euma-erie.org.

Ministries

Return Service Requested

Administration Of! ce
814-456-8073

The Refuge
Homeless shelter 

for families with children
1027 E. 26th St.  Erie, PA  16504

814-454-6088

Hope House
Housing with life-skills 

training for families with children
1033 E. 26th St.  Erie, PA  16504

814-456-8073

Liberty House
Housing with life-skills 
training for Veterans

550 W. 7th St.  Erie, PA  16502
814-874-3687

Project Hope Outreach
24/7 rapid response team 

1033 E. 26th St.  Erie, PA  16504
814-323-4001

Rainbow Connection
Thrift store providing necessities 

to those in need 
1516 Buffalo Rd.  Erie, PA  16510

814-453-4080

Healthcare for the 
Homeless Partnership

Healthcare ministry to 
homeless community

1033 E. 26th St.  Erie, PA  16504
814-456-8073
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